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Our Vision. To have an infrastructure and city workforce that supports a sustainable, diversified and growing 
economy. We will partner with others to achieve economic development and other common goals that assure a 
high quality of living, and excellence in education. 

 

MEMORANDUM 

DATE: May 24, 2021 

TO: City Manager 

FROM: Ida R. Noonkesser, Director 

SUBJECT: Department Report 
 

STAFF REPORT 

 
 

During the month of April, the Senior Center served 616 home delivered meals to 56 individuals.  Our ride 

service is still suspended at this time. 

 

BBNA Food Bank has donated dry goods to the Senior Center again this year. They have been very helpful, 

shipping out dry good to our elders in the surrounding villages. They even able to send out fresh produce for the 

elders.  

 

We are still continuing to deliver lunches and pick-ups.  I am hopeful that we will be able to reopen for normal 

services in August. We will look at the situation over the summer and make a decision in July. I know the elders 

do miss coming to eat and visit at the Senior Center. We will have good safety plans in place for reopening so 

that we can keep our elders as safe as possible. We may start small and then increase the number of people at 

the Center.  It depends on the situation in the fall and what the current City ordinances are at that time.  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 


